The Federal Redistribution 2006
el QUEENSLAND

Objection Number 1

Mr Gary Lynch

1 page



26" June 2006

To
The Electoral Officer of Queensland

Dear Sir,

I would like to comment on the "Proposed Redistribution Electoral
Boundaries of Queensland”. I am a resident of Gracemere, a town in the Fitzroy Shire
in close proximity to the city of Rockhampton. I am also a Local Councillor of Fitzroy
Shire. Gracemere is located at the edge of the Gracemere-Stanwell Corridor, a
corridor that will guide industrial expansion in our region. The corridor regulates new
uses and works in relation to their impacts on the existing uses in the Area, their scale,
design and location, and their compatibility with land in adjoining areas. It is
identified and recognised as an important area for future industrial growth, not only
for the local area but for the region as well. The Gracemere-Stanwell Corridor is a
feature of our Fitzroy Shire Planning Scheme approved by the Queensland State
Government.

I cannot comprehend how this industrial corridor will be allowed to be divided under
the proposed redistribution of boundaries. I believe that dividing it under the proposed
boundary changes would lessen the significance of the area and would not allow for
proper representation of the area by the elected members of either the new Wright seat
or the present Capricornia seat.

I would ask you to reconsider the boundary alignment in this area and consider
changing the boundary to include the whole Gracemere-Stanwell Corridor into either
the Wright electorate or the Capricornia electorate.

Yours truly

Gary Lynch
P.O.Box 268
Gracemere 4702
Phone 0417491969
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